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HUB Langley Local Committee  
 
Meeting Minutes 

 
Date:     Monday, November 15, 2021 
 
Location:    On-line meeting due to Covid-19 pandemic 
 
Chair:      Mitch Nurse 
 
Minutes:   Tony Bisig 
 
Attendees:   Tony Bisig, John Evanochko, Sarah Kikkert, Mitch Nurse. 
              Guest: Jonathan Mak - HUB Community Organizer 
  
           

1. Welcome & introductions. 
 

2. Adoption of October minutes.  
 

3. Old Business 
 
a. Langley City / Langley Township  
      Nothing new to report.   
      A search of the ToL website does not reveal any specific information regarding the River   
      Road improvements. We will request an update from ToL Engineering. 

 
b. John and Tony reported back on their visit to Langley Memorial Hospital where they 

explored options for secure end of trip bike parking. The hospital does have a secure 
shipping container that is used for employee bikes. There are 2 sets of bike racks for the 
general public, however, they are sub-standard and located in low visibility areas.  John 
has compiled a thorough document outlining solutions for bike parking at the hospital.  
 
 

4. New Business   
                   
a.   Mitch has indicated that he will retire from his position as Langley Chair in January     
      and will continue as a committee member. HUB Langley thanks Mitch for his    
      dedicated leadership and contributions as HUB Langley Chair over the last two years.  
 
 
5.  Other Business/ Announcements/ Upcoming Events 
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a. John and Tony attended the online All Committee Workshop on October 28. Evan  
      Hammer provided an update on the Transport 2050 Strategy and noted that the deadline  
      for feedback would be October 29. Navdeep Cheema announced new insurance        
      requirements for group rides. All group rides will require a trained group leader and a  
      person with First Aid training. It is expected that HUB will provide the necessary skills  
      training to interested committees next spring. HUB will provide trained leaders for any  
      group rides that are planned before then. HUB invited speakers Burnaby Councillor  
      Allison Gu, Kate Berniaz from MoTI and Stephen Hui from the Real Estate Foundation of  
      BC to share their perspectives on building relationships with elected officials, staff and  
      media through effective communication.  
 
b. HUB Langley will organize another Bike to School Week with James Kennedy  
      Elementary School in Spring 2022.  
 
c. Jonathan Mak announced the launch of a Youth Advisory Committee for 2022. Each 

committee can nominate up to 2 students between the ages of 14-24 years.  
      
d. Mitch presented the City of Ottawa Protected Intersection Design Guide which was  
      adopted on September 28, 2021. The purpose of the document is to provide guidance      
      on the design of protected intersections in Ottawa. 
 

https://documents.ottawa.ca/sites/documents/files/protectedintersection_dg_en.pdf 
 

Committee members agreed that this document should be shared with our local 
government given that our intersections continue to be zones of conflict for cyclists. 

 
 

6.   Next meeting date: Monday, January 17, 2022 @ 7 pm 
There is no meeting in December. 
 

7.   Meeting adjourned 8:30 pm 
 
 
 

 
 

	


